10/1/2018                      


The Power From The Past October 1, 2018 board meeting was held at Peace In The Valley Lutheran Church, 551 S. J 6 Ranch Road in Benson.  The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by President Lyle Rasmussen, followed by the pledge of allegiance.   There were 7 board members, and 22 club members present.
The Secretary and Treasurer’s reports were both read and approved by the board.

Care Report:  Phyliss & Wayne Stevens were absent, but Liz Amatuli announced she had surgery and was doing great!  Jim White also announced he is going in for open heart surgery.  He said he is getting a pig valve installed so he may be seen rooting around in people’s gardens.
Old Business:  
Tombstone Helldorado Days Planning:
The event is October 20-21.  The Western engine will be there,  insurance is complete,  and free parking in the lower lot will be available for club members.  No mowing this year.

There will be a mid-afternoon potluck dinner with club members bringing side dishes.  The club will provide hamburgers and hot dogs.  Lance & John volunteered to cook the hamburgers and hot dogs, Lyle will work out the logistics including security for the night of the 20th.  The club has plenty of picnic paper goods in the storage container.

Green Valley White Elephant Parade Planning:

The event is October 27th; Bucky Stevens is the point of contact.
The line up will be on the south end at Continental.

A club wide email is forthcoming with additional information prior to the parade.

Also, it was announced from the floor that American Legion Post 131 will be hosting Bratts and beer following the parade.
Sahuarita Pecan Festival Planning:

The event will be on November 10th.
Pull track site prep is underway, volunteers for ice cream are in place, and health permit and insurance are complete.

International Cub Lowboy silent auction prep update:  Jim Fieber created and provided samples of auction signs and bid sheets.  Many thanks Jim!
Discussion centered on how to handle winning bid.  If won by a club member, payment by cash or check will be accepted on the spot and member can take possession immediately. It was moved and seconded that if non-member had winning bid and payment was by check, we would hold the tractor at the club storage lot until the check cleared the bank.  The winner would then meet at the club storage lot to take possession.   Motion approved by the board.
Old Tucson Updates:
Ruth reported  a covered area will be available for ice cream and rope making.  There is no room on the grounds to maneuver motorhomes.
Seth is working on the health permit and Larry stated the insurance is completed.

Final details will be provided at the November 5th board meeting.

Club Equipment Transport Re-imbursement:
Follow-on discussion from Sept. 10th board meeting whether to pay a fixed amount, or pay mileage for transporting large club equipment to sanctioned events such as the Western Engine.  It was moved and seconded that the transporter provide the treasurer a fuel receipt following the event for transporting the equipment to, and from the show.  Motion approved by the board.
New Business:
Kent Hardy announced from the floor that the trailer for the Western Engine required immediate structural re-enforcement and new tires to adequately handle the weight and vibration during transport and operation.  Discussion centered on whether to repair the current trailer or replace it.
It was moved and seconded to have Kent and two others at his choosing accomplish a second structural assessment of the existing trailer, accomplish the repairs including new tires, with a total cap of $1,500.00 to be completed prior to Tombstone Helldorado Days.  Motion was approved by the board.
Christmas dinner and parade in Benson will be December 1st.  Jim White reported that the Benson Senior Center has been rented from 2 to 6PM.  Review of catering for the event revealed very limited choices.  Lyle will send a club wide email requesting RSVP to get an accurate head count of attendees to determine catering needs.  Discussion centered on club members paying a $10 fee (kids under 12 free) to preserve club funds.  General consensus of club members present favored this idea.  Additional discussion included doing a food bank collection/donation and a 50/50 raffle with proceeds going to the food bank.
Benson parade will follow at 6PM.

Power From The Past Leadership:
There has been a recent flurry of emails expressing dissatisfaction.  Lyle spoke to this and stated we are all volunteers with many commitments and we are not perfect.  If anyone has a specific issue with anyone person, the person should be contacted directly to work out a solution.
Re-cap of Events:

Larry Kastens reported on  Benson Pony Express Western Days.  There were 33 members in attendance between the displays and tractor pull.  In addition, 12 ropes were made bringing in $18 and there were two membership renewals.
Liz Amatuli reported that 17 members attended the Vintage Iron event in Las Cruces New Mexico and everyone had a great time.

Future Events:
Oct    20-21  Tombstone Helldorado Days

Oct    27   White Elephant parade in Green Valley

November 5th board meeting, same time & place

Nov 10  Sahuarita Pecan Festival

Nov 23-25  Old Tucson Heritage Days

Dec 1  Christmas Dinner and Benson Night Parade

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn; meeting adjourned at 7:20pm.

Submitted by:

 Matt Stewart

 Secretary
